
Our 2021 mantra shall be Hope, Optimism, Respect & Gratitude. 
We are entering another season with continued challenges due to 
Covid-19.  Hopefully we can get back to some normalcy this 
summer by taking small steps forward while still respecting 
people s choices of social distancing & wearing masks.
We want friends & family to feel calm, relaxed, and confident for 
everyone's health and safety. Hoping for a wonderful lake season!   

Shadow Lake  2021 Board has decided to have a few of 
community gatherings.* 

July 4 - Sunday at 9:00 pm  Candle Light Remembrance on your docks, 
      symbolizing appreciation, unity & gratitude 

*notice there will be no Annual Dinner and no Ice Cream Social
 (For more details on SLA activities -check page 2) 

The ice went out Sunday, April 11, but Shadow Lake 
still had a least 3 more substantial snow falls of ~2-4 
inches after the ice was gone.  

NO MILFOIL FOUND IN SHADOW LAKE FOR THE THIRD YEAR IN A ROW!!! 



We hope to see you there! 



  

 

Luckily we had lovely weather for most of the summer. It seemed like we were compensated for having to be semi-
quarantined.   

The 4th of July  exceptional!  It started off with an inspirational trumpet salute by Camden Simpson, 
Camp #80.   The music sounded so powerful echoing out over the water.   Our gratitude goes to Camden!                  
The candlelight vigil was very nice. You could look around the whole lake and see candles glowing on so many 
docks.  It felt like people were reaching out;  (refer to picture on front page)   Fireworks 
seemed to launch from all around the lake. They were so impressive; they could have rivaled theme parks!    

We did have our Boat Parade.  People came forward requesting to have it since we would be social distanced in our 
own boats. Many boats took the opportunity to decorate their boats thanking and saluting Jim Currier & his family 
for their many years of service to the Glover Community.  It was a beautiful blue sky day, perfect for our parade!  
(refer to pictures on front page)   

Even celebrate in person, we would like to congratulate Gerry & Kris Trevits on their 
50th Wedding Anniversary and wish a belated Happy 80th Birthday to Dolly Fournier.  

NO MILFOIL FOUND IN SHADOW LAKE FOR THE THIRD YEAR IN A ROW! 

The final dives of the 2020 season concluded without any milfoil plants being found for the entire season.  Under the 
leadership of Kurt Muller, diving started on June 16 and concluded on September 2.  In total, ten dives were made by 
two professional divers, Rob Patton and Saturn Roblee along with Kurt; totaling 39 hours of diving.       

Side note: Congratulations to our diver, Saturn! She gave birth to a future diver, Kai; who has already spent time 
on the lake!  (refer to picture of Kai on the front page) 



 

This AIS effort comes together with the support of community member volunteers who work as spotters and 
captains.  Many thanks are extended to Kurt Muller, Allan Parnigoni, Rick Utton, Jen Andrews, and Frank Cermak;
your help is so appreciated! (refer to pictures on front page) 

The Shadow Lake Association has sponsored the diving program for several years in their continued effort to protect 
and enhance Shadow Lake  environment.  It has included the continual pulling of plants and the placing of bottom 
mats to stop milfoil proliferation when needed.     

 
 
 
 
 

  Big News!  After a couple years of planning, the Boat Wash has a new trailer with all new equipment. As 
in the past, it is forest green to match the environment.  large amount of rust and instability along with failing 
equipment pushed the plan forward.  The old trailer served us well for 18 years!  At first we contemplated transferring the old 
equipment but it must have been time as first the water heater gave out, followed by the pressure washer; equipment wise, 2020 
was a very tough year!    In an effort to recycle the old trailer, it has a new purpose with a rod and gun club. We received $100 
for the trailer . While the pump on the pressure washer died, the actual motor still worked. We received $100 for that motor 
and it has also found new life elsewhere.  It turns out the water pump was really under serving us, despite its holding on for all 
these years!  We did replaced the water pump so it can handle the wattage and GPM we need to produce enough pressure to 
wash off any visible or invisible AIS.
 

Special thanks go out to Pete Mumford of Perfection Trailer Sales, in Richmond, VT. Pete worked with us to design the 
trailer and provided the trailer at cost. This would be amazing in normal times but with COVID times it is even more of a 
blessing.  Pete understands and supports the  our lake clean. So a big shout out of gratitude to Pete 
Mumford! 
 

Immense thanks also go to Pick & Shovel, in Newport, VT.  Pick & Shovel gave us $100 off the hot water heater last summer 
and then also gave us $100 off on the water pump. We are so grateful to them for their amazing support of our Boat Wash! 
 

The plan is for this new trailer and equipment to take the Shadow Lake Association through the next 25 years! Feel free to stop 
by and check out YOUR new boat wash equipment, please wear your mask. Cori Dudley Boat Wash Coordinator 
 
The 2021 Boat Wash is planning to be open Memorial Day weekend.  Our Boat Wash can be open under VT Covid 
guidelines, restrictions & regulations. The state is allowing the use of VT Fishing Access ramps along with the Greeter 
Staff/Boat Wash Stations.  We hope BW hours will be 6:00am  6:00pm, 7 days/week through Labor Day.  The BW will 
close when there is inclement weather. If BW hours have to be modified the changed hours will be posted on the SLA bulletin 
board at the Fishing Access.  After Labor Day, BW open hours are usually shortened; the fall schedule will also be posted at the 
Fishing Access SLA bulletin board until the BW closes for the season.   number of days/week, and open hours always
depend on our grant funding.  At times, we may need an increased amount of volunteers to help keep the BW open. Contact the 
BW Coordinator if you are interested in volunteering. (You must be 18 or older) 

A Big Welcome to our 2021 BW Greeter Staff:  Clara Cutler, George Komendat, Julie Thompson, Terry Wright and 
Cody Walters.  We look forward to seeing them at the Boat Wash!  Our greeters will have been trained; including safety issues
related to Covid procedures per current State mandates. 

Whenever the BW is closed: All campers, guests and renters need to remember you are responsible to inspect for 
 before taking any watercraft in and out of the water!  You should always follow the instructional signs on 

the Shadow Lake State Fishing Access Ramp.    

 



VT law enforcement officers are authorized to issue tickets for transport law 
violations. Fines can range from $392 as high as $25,000 depending on the violation(s). (i.e. Milfoil plants on trailer bumpers or 
a boat propeller)  For more info check our SLA website - Act 67 Vermont aquatic   

The BW has a seasonal emergency phone!  It can only call 911 & select local numbers; no long 
distance or personal calls are allowed.  The BW also has a whistle protocol as a backup plan; if you hear 3 short whistle blows, 

 

This year the SLA 
board sent a letter to local marinas/storage facilities explaining our AIS effort and asked if they were trying to deliver a L
boat in May, before our BW is available, could they please call us to arrange a time which someone could be there to do our 
inspection; the letter included our BW Coordinator .  Please keep supporting our effort when working 
with your delivery personnel and encourage them to be extra cautious whenever entering and exiting any lakes.  You 
can request they inspect their transport vehicle, your boat & trailer before going into the water to ensure that they are not 
vectors for bringing Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) into Shadow Lake from other locations.  Thank you! 

Last year, we received $18,228 in grant funding from the state which the Town of Glover 
Clara Cutler, Patrick Mueller, Brad Dudley, Julie 

Thompson, & George Komendat working as our Boat Wash Staff. They were real troopers with all the challenges & changes 
the pandemic created.  Don Gilman & Brad Dudley set up the boat wash; then troubleshot issues during the season. Brad & 
Cori Dudley shut the BW down and got the trailer ready for the new owner. Thanks so much to the whole BW Team!

The  is usually vast but especially when organizing the purchase & conversion of our new trailer.                  
Thank you so much Cori for all  

SLA is dependent upon funding our Boat Wash & Lake Protection efforts through our 
membership, individual donations, grant writing & fundraising projects.  We rely on our partnership with the Town of Glover 
for an annual allotment in combination with the Grant-in-aid from the State to directly fund the B.W. payroll.

, per camp/house, to help defray the rising costs
for the abatement of Milfoil & other invasive species. Due to venue, some from Covid impacts, we 
received less for our 2021 Boat Wash grant.  We appreciate your generous Boat Wash donations; this may be the year to 
increase the donation amount or , this would be a very helpful time to start!

   

was very successful for the Boat Wash in 2020. Your donations of Deposit Bottles/Cans 
collected a total of ~$400.00 ,000 cans and bottles! Thank you, Brad & Cori for taking the deposits in for redemption. 

 

 

 

A Donation Box is located at the Boat Wash where fishing people & recreational boaters have the option 
to give donations. It shows their support in  & preserve Shadow Lake proactively. 

The staff can always use bug spray, citronella candles, hand sanitizer, 
paper towels, boxes of tissue and large trash bags.  If you have extras or catch items on great sales, drop any items off at 

.  She keeps the inventory there for the BW, thanks! 

In 2020 we received $1,182 from a diver grant. This year, we will be funding our divers 
from AIS/BW donations only because we funds from this grant. This may mean that the divers start diving in 
July, not June. Our Greeter Program got $12,830 from the State  2021 Grant-in-Aid. This grant amount is lower by more than 
$5,000 from last year. We were warned by the State this was going to happen as they still have the same amount of money 
allocated to divide up across many more Gree-ter Stations.  We want to thank the Town of Glover again for their continued 
support of $8,000 to help us care for Shadow Lake. Their money combined with the grant money will go directly toward 
paying the salaries of our boat wash attendants, re & Unemployment costs.        
Kudos to our Grant Writers: Jenifer Andrews & Kris Tooker for all their work submitting the ever changing grant forms!
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John Rodgers was preparing a VT bill to limit the use of Wake Boats in small lakes and ponds.    
This regulation would be similar to the existing State rule not allowing personal watercrafts (i.e. Jet-skis) in small lakes or ponds. A group of 
concerned residents throughout VT are meeting in hopes of petitioning the State to develop regulations for wake boat operation.  Included in 
this petition are the ideas of requiring wake boat operators to stay at least 500 feet away from the shoreline, other boats, floats and 
swimmers and to operate in depths of at least 25 feet of water. The SLA Board feels the Association should support both of these 
regulations to protect VT lakes. Unfortunately, due to COVID many VT bills were delayed then John office so his bill seemed to 
stop. We hope the bill will get picked back up for submission.  Meanwhile, we've asked the Town of Glover to consider supporting this petition 
that would limit the use of wake enhancing boats in the small waters of Shadow Lake, Lake Parker and Daniels Pond.  

 Wake boat regulation: 
quality, including damage to shorelines due to the erosive force of the waves they generate and the possible spread of aquatic invasive 
species through water carried in their ballast tanks. In New Hampshire, a commission reviewed this issue and produced a report in June that 
contained a consensus recommendation to support legislation to improve safety around wake boat use but as of now no agreement on 
legislations to regulate use yet. In Vermont, Senate Bill 69 was introduced in 2019 to regulate the use of wake boats on public waters, but this 

last year. However, FOVLAP could perhaps focus on this topic, either via legislation or using the approach of 
petitioning the state to modify the use of public waters rule to improve management of wake boats.   

Oliver Pierson, VT Lakes and Ponds Program Manager, 1 National Life Drive, Davis 3, Montpelier, VT  05620-3522  
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2019 SHADOW LAKE ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 
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 Thank you!



in the North East Kingdom available if needed. 

Throughout the summer season check our bulletin boards for current activities & updates 
concerning Shadow Lakers.  They are located at the entrance to Stone Shore Road, the junction of 
Clark Rd & Danforth Rd. and the Shadow Lake Boat Wash/VT Fishing Access.

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

2021 Shadow Lake Remittance Form 


